From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 15 November 2013 5:36 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: FASD update Nov 2013

Greetings FANNZ

A quick update before clambering aboard the big silver bird to Brisbane for the Australasian FASD Conference next week!  

A committed group of Kiwis from various sectors are heading there to participate including family representatives from FASD-CAN [www.fasd-can.org.nz].  A pre-conference afternoon workshop entitled “Our Common Voice” has been organised for families to meet, share and ensure their collective voice is integral to the policy and practice discussed at the conference.  Auckland District and Youth Court Judge Tony Fitzgerald is the first Keynote speaker presenting a plenary address entitled “ Current situation and developments with FASD in New Zealand: A District and Youth Court Judge’s Perspective”.  To promote this, Alcohol Healthwatch have put out a press release which you can find on the FANNZ website homepage.  An FASD Call to Action is under construction for conference delegate to agree and circulate to others.  I will ensure the final draft gets to you all in due course!  

Below are some interesting FASD updates to keep you going in the interim! 

Au revoir!

Christine Rogan

Health Promoter and FASD Project Coordinator 

Alcohol Healthwatch / Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407, Newmarket, Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037 / christine@ahw.org.nz / fannz@ahw.org.nz / www.fan.org.nz / www.ahw.org.nz
“With shared strength guidance and wisdom, those with FASD CAN grow and achieve”



**********************************

Things to View and listen to

New Zealand FASD prevention DVD now available 

Alcohol Healthwatch in collaboration with CYF Auckland and Attitude Pictures has produced an FASD Prevention DVD and accompanying Handbook.  The DVD entitled ‘Risking it All: True Stories – FASD prevention for a brighter future’ sensitively captures women talking about their experiences with alcohol and reflecting on its implications for the next generation. The video content is appropriate for getting the prevention message across to a wide cross section of society including secondary school students.  CYF have graciously agreed that the DVD and accompanying Handbook should be available to anyone wishing to purchase copies.  Until these are up on the FANNZ website Please email christine@ahw.org.nz for an order form. 

Journalist Ann Dowsett Johnson talks about women and alcohol

Ann is visiting NZ to speak about her book – Drink: The intimate Relationship Between Women and Alcohol  - and has been invited to speak at a morning event to be held 10.00am-12.00pm, Tuesday 3rd Dec; Titoki Room, Level 1 Jubilee Building, 545 Parnell Road, Parnell Auckland.  Copies of Anne’s Book will be available to purchase.  The event with morning tea is free to attend and will include the launch of a Women and Alcohol in Aotearoa New Zealand Policy Briefing Paper through the combined work of Alcohol Healthwatch and Women’s Health Action.   Please RSVP to suzanne@ahw.org.nz by end of day, Thurs 28th Nov.

Australians speak out about FASD

On 15th October SBS Insight dedicated a program to raising awareness in the Australian community about FASD. The program, titled ‘Drinking when Pregnant’ asked the question: ‘Is alcohol ever ok for expectant mothers?’ Australia’s SBS Insight program ‘Drinking when Pregnant’ is still available to stream online. It introduces the viewer to FASD matters from the perspective of families and individuals living with FASD. A must see!
The Invisible Children and Families of FASD part 1
http://www.freemp3download.asia/video/The-Invisible-Children-and-Families-of-FASD-part-1/ysBwv7rzW9M/
SAFA

Jasmine is a coordinator for SAFA: Self Advocates with FASD in Action.  She got an early diagnosis of an FASD at the age of three and currently works at a deli and a nursing home. Watch the video.
New Webinar Series

NOFAS to Launch Webinar Series On Wednesday, November 20, NOFAS will kick-off a new, monthly webinar series with a presentation by NOFAS Vice President Kathy Mitchell on resiliency in families living with FASD and a brief history and current overview of NOFAS as the organization prepares to celebrate its 25th year in 2014.
***********************************

Things to Read

Even moderate drinking in pregnancy can affect children at school

New research from The University of Queensland has found that women who regularly drink as little as two glasses of wine per drinking session while pregnant can adversely impact their child's results at school.   The research was led by Associate Professor Rosa Alati from UQ's School of Population Health and the Centre for Youth Substance Abuse Research in collaboration with the universities of Oxford and Bristol.  It showed children of women who frequently drank moderate amounts while pregnant performed less well in school tests by age 11.   http://www.uq.edu.au/news/?article=26780 

Study Reveals Biological Basis for Sensory Processing Disorders in Kids

Using an advanced form of MRI, researchers at University of California San Francisco have identified abnormalities in the brain structure of children with SPD primarily in the back of the brain.  Sensory processing disorders (SPD) are more prevalent in children than autism and as common as attention deficit hyperactivity disorder, yet the condition receives far less attention partly because it’s never been recognized as a distinct disease.  

In a groundbreaking new study from UCSF, researchers have found that children affected with SPD have quantifiable differences in brain structure, for the first time showing a biological basis for the disease that sets it apart from other neurodevelopmental disorders.

Source: UCSF http://www.ucsf.edu/news/2013/07/107316/breakthrough-study-reveals-biological-basis-sensory-processing-disorders-kidsi
Adverse Behavioral Effects of Prenatal Alcohol Exposure Still Present at 22 Years of Age

A longitudinal study of Prenatal Alcohol Exposure showed that at 22 years, PAE significantly predicted behavior as measured with the adult self-report after significant controlling for covariates. Use across pregnancy predicted a higher rate of behavior problems compared to no use and use in the first trimester only. Binging drinking did not predict more problems than non binge drinking. 

http://www.bu.edu/aodhealth/issues/issue_sept13/kraemer_day.html
